
 

STATE LIQUOR BOARD 

Pursuant to A.R.S. § 4-112(A), the board shall 

1. Grant and deny applications in accordance 
with the law. 

2. Adopt rules in order to carry out the 
provisions of Title 4. 

3. Hear appeals and hold hearings as 
provided in Title 4. 

 

T. Campbell L. Shulman V. Yarbrough J. Pernice P. David 
Republican Democrat Republican Republican Democrat 
Maricopa Coconino Cochise Maricopa Graham 

No Financial 
Interest Industry - Retail No Financial 

Interest 
No Financial 

Interest  

No Financial 
Interest 

Current Elected 
Municipal 

Official 
Term Expires 
January 15, 

2024 

Term Expires 
January 15, 

2024 

Term Expires 
January 16, 

20231 

Term Expires 
January 15, 

2024 

Term Expires 
January 20, 

2025 
 

Vacant, Member Vacant, Member 
• 1 Republican + 1 Democrat OR 2 Democrats 
• 1 Maricopa County + 1 Other County OR 2 Counties Other than Maricopa 
• 1 No Financial Interest, Neighborhood Association Member 
• 1 Industry - Producer OR Wholesaler OR Retailer 
• Applicant must be a resident of the state for not less than 5 years before the date of 

appointment. 
• A person eligible for appointment must have a continuous recorded registration with 

the same political party or as an independent for at least 2 years immediately 
preceding appointment. 

 

 

Boards and Commissions Application:  
bc@az.gov 

Application: A current application and resume are required both for initial appointment or 
reappointment consideration. 

Resume Required: You may submit your resume in PDF format using the online form.   

Instructions for Letters of Recommendations: The Governor’s Office welcomes and needs 
written assessments of the applicants' skills, expertise, ethics and any other characteristic 
relevant to an individual's potential for an appointment. Many applicants solicit letters of 
reference supporting their efforts at an appointment. However, applicants are advised "more" 
is not necessarily "better." The Governor’s Office would prefer to receive no more than 10 
substantive e-mails regarding each applicant. The preferred means of communicating 
recommendations to the Governor’s Office is through e-mail. Please direct any such e-mails to 
bc@az.gov.  

 

                                                           
1  Ms. Yarbrough is continuing to serve for a year without confirmation.  A.R.S. § 38-211.  


